WCDC Mtg Minutes July 29, 2024

Members present: Dave, Arlene, Suellen and Darla. Mike, Chuck and Jenn all absent.

Minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved as written.

Financial report read by Arlene, as of July 1st, \$500 in city line item. \$2024.17 in the Brick fund. Dave stated at the June City council mtg they approved a line item for WCDC projects (001.01 4694) and this will be used for depositing donations on plaques sales money can be used for projects. Arlene also updated us that the US Bank account that holds the current brick fund money is still active. She learned from the city recorder that there is no one to sign on the account and this needs to be resolved through the city.

Banners have been ordered and paid for through the city. He will follow up and find out when we can expect them. Lights will also need to be added to the site. Scott Spendlove will order and purchase lights appropriate for that area.

City signage is being taken care of by a neighbor to city worker Scott Carlson who agreed to freshen them up.

Street signs was on the City agenda per our request and the city workers are working on what vendor to use and what would need to be purchased. Dave offered WCDC to get grant money to help fund this. As a committee we will continue to follow this to completion.

Yard of the Month for July went to McLind Family on Main Street. The Social Media page had pictures posted of Yard of the month. Discussed how to share this information on the Athena Weston page on Facebook. Mike, Arlene and Suellen will discuss restrictions and how to accomplish this to share with more community members.

Arlene will order replacement plaques for Heritage Wall. She also created a brick wall map that shows available and already taken spaces. Would like to be able to have this available on the city website along with applications. Dave will talk with Bree to get this accomplished.

Mainstreet planters and baskets subject was discussed with Scott Carlson and he shared his ideas and what they feel would work best. Metal plates in the squares on the side walk and then hanging baskets on the poles would be the best solution as irrigation could be created which would take care of the watering issue. Maintenance and upkeep would be most successful with this plan. As a committee we want to work with the city for the best solution for our mainstreet. We will continue to dialogue and share ideas to accomplish this project.

Meeting adjourned at 8:12. Next mtg August 26 at 6:30 at the church.